

SACAB Minutes

Date: 3-30-2018

Time: 9:10am-10:10am Location: Senate Chambers

ATTENDEES

Community College of Denver

- Ola Alsaadi, SACAB Present
- Jesus Robledo, SACAB Present
- Kathryn Mahoney, Ex-Officio *Present*
- Meloni Crawford, Dean of Students Present

Metropolitan State University of Denver

- Emily Straka, SACAB Present
- Courtney Jones, SACAB Absent
- Angela LeValley, Ex-Officio Present

University of Colorado Denver

- Mayra Gallegos-Lopez, SACAB Present
- Frida Silva, SACAB Present
- Avery Balano, Ex-Officio Present

Auraria Higher Education Center

- Ariel Redell, Advisor Present
- Rob Byers, Director of Campus Programs Present
- Jared Rollheiser, Secretary Present

Others Present

Delaney Deskin, CU Denver Observer

AGENDA

☐ Approval of Agenda and Minutes 3.9.18

Agenda and minutes approved unanimously

a. Spring Personal Updates/ Catch-up

The room had mixed results in terms of how events

The room had mixed results in terms of how eventful their breaks were, but in general everybody seemed to be doing well.

b. April SACAB Outreach

This may be the last outreach for this semester of SACAB; Frida is considering 12:00 to 2:00 next Tuesday, April 3rd in the Student Commons Building.

c. Vote on SACAB Sign Budget

The group reviewed the proposal for the new SACAB door sign that will hang above their door in the Tivoli (314). Frida called for a motion to not exceed \$1,300 dollars for the SACAB sign proposal.

Emily moved and Ola seconded; the proposal was approved unanimously.

d. Update SACAB Goal Tracker

March was a largely successful month with all goals either being continued or completed. Emily proceeded to give details about the Menstrual Cup proposal; currently there are 400 in total with a 50-50 split in sizes. They'll be distributed starting Monday via the Phoenix Center with marketing being done through bathroom fliers.

The proposal for the all-gender bathroom was a smashing success and we gained the support from all three institutions. In terms of getting word out, the LGBTQ office is in possession of a sign that can be used to promote the bathroom and proper behavior in its use. Student orgs can also be contacted spread the word faster. Ola suggested that SACAB receive a copy of the sign, so it can also be redistributed via social media. A small info session can be held sometime in May on the bathroom too.

Mayra will create a doodle poll for tabling at the dreamer event from 9:00 to 2:00 on the 9th of April. February tabling was rescheduled for the end of this month, but without Courtney to give an update it's difficult to tell where we are with that.

Other goals planned included getting a xeriscape project planned by the end of June and outreach projects for SACAB and FSAC.

□ Position Announcements

o SGA

CCD: didn't meet last week, but they're busy with dreamers and several events in the works. MSU Denver: has no update

CU Denver: elections are coming up, there's a proclamation in regard to law enforcement today as well as a freshman focused event. Everyone is also preparing for Spring Fling.

o ABOD, Ola Alsaadi

The Board recognized a new member. They also had Blaine Nickeson and Mike Phibbs, Chief of ACPD come and talk to the Board about the different safety measures being taken on Auraria. There was a resolution for Maria Garcia Berry.

- o PODSOC, Frida Silva
 - Met 3 weeks ago and had an ACPD Commander come in and talk about campus safety and the implementation of trainings and preventative measures in the case of an active shooter.
- o FSAC, Mayra Gallegos-Lopez

A campus vendor survey will be posted soon and will run for 2 weeks. Hopefully with outreach there will be 300 responses. It will begin 4/16.

- SCP, Emily StrakaNo update
- Reprogramming Task Force

The Reprogramming Task Force is looking at CU Denver's ELC location. The ELC will be moving into the Theatres, so CCD Student Life and Government could move to the second floor. It would be an ideal location for them, and more space. Some CU Denver offices might be moved into Sigi's Hub, allowing their SGA to grow, and the MSU Denver Veteran's Services offices might be combined with CCD and moved onto the first floor of the Tivoli. The Task Force is also looking at new options for the current CU Denver Career Center, since it will also be relocated into the Theatre space. The Carreer Center could be combined with the old ID center and create a large vendor space. 309/310 might become a student org area and will be keycard coded to protect their lockers. The senate chambers might become a student lounge area. If that happens the bathrooms could be converted into all gender bathrooms as well. Everything is still hypothetical at this point, but the Task Force will bring a final recommendation document to SACAB for final approval after their work is completed.

Campus Update, Ariel Redell/Rob Byers RTD referendum is the week of April 9th - 13th. Hopefully there will be better turnout, as the event has been combined with the SGA elections. 9th Street Park, the Quad and some of CCD's neighborhood will have additional boulders (rocks) added to prevent people from driving through or parking in the park for events. Bollards are being implement in major paved arteries around campus to improve campus safety.

Public Comment None
Adjournment 9:56am